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�� January 11, 2013 
 Regular Public Meeting 

�� February 27, 2013 
 TCDC Board Retreat 

�� March 8, 2013 
 Regular Public Meeting 

�� May 9, 2013 
 TCDC On The Road 

�� June 14, 2013 
 Board Work Session 

�� July 12, 2013 
 Regular Public Meeting 

�� September 13, 2013 
 Board Work Session 

�� October 11, 2013 
 Regular Public Meeting 

�� November 8, 2013 
 Board Work Session 

�� December 13, 2013 
 Regular Public Meeting 
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Thursday, March 28, 2013 
Historic Penn Wells Hotel 
Main Street  
Wellsboro, PA 16901 
 
TCDC’s �����������	
�������
�
Monday, July 29, 2013 
Location TBA 
 
TCDC’s ����� ������������	����
���� �
September 11, 2013 
Location TBA 
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Blair, TCDC President/CEO. 
(Front Row):  Westfield Little League Players Dalton McCullen, Tyler      
Vargeson and Connor Burdick  

 As part of the redevelopment of the 
former E. H. Hall, Inc./WESTAN       
Tannery, the Tioga County Development 
Corporation (TCDC)  has completed     
several land transactions of a portion of 
the Tannery properties.�
 “Ever since we gained control of the 
Tannery properties, it has been the goal 
of TCDC to put back into private and 
public ownership portions of the lands,” 
stated Robert J. Blair, President/CEO.  
“As a result of a Foreclosure effort in 
July 2012, three parcels were returned to 
private ownership, thus bringing the 
properties back on the tax roles. Three 
other parcels have been deeded to the 
Borough.”  Westfield Borough is now the 
owner of the property which housed the 

Westfield Little League fields and two water supply parcels.  
 “Today we celebrate the secure future of the Little League complex in Westfield.  It was 
through the generosity and community mindedness of the E.H. Hall Inc. that created this facility 
back in the 1980’s.  Since the closing of the tannery in 2005, Westfield Borough has been active 
in securing public ownership of these parcels to allow their intended use to continue and not fall 
to the mercy of private developers.  Again, it is that same sense of community and generous   
spirit that allows for this land’s continued use to benefit the youth of the Westfield area.  We 
applaud the Tioga County Development Corporation for their contribution to the Borough of 
Westfield and our youth.  The Borough appreciates our relationship with TCDC and actively 
supports their efforts for the creation of the Westfield Business Park,” stated. James Davis,   
President, Westfield Borough Council. 

….Continued on Page 2 
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...Continued from Page 1 
 “It has always been our intent as part of 
the redevelopment of WESTAN to give 
some of the properties to the Borough and 
Township, ” Blair added.  The second phase 
will be to deed some of the land to        
Westfield Township and the Westfield 
Cemetery Association.  Over several       
decades the Eberle family amassed          
considerable land. 
 The primary objective is to develop the 
Westfield Business Park along Church 
Street into a brownfield redevelopment    
project. We have completed a Master Plan 
which calls for a 17.6 acre business        
complex on seven parcels of land on the site 
of the former Plant 1.  All four taxing      
bodies have agreed to apply for a Keystone 
Opportunity Zone (KOZ) for the site. The 
partners in this extensive process are the 
Northern Tier Regional Planning &         
Development Commission, County of Tioga, Northern Tioga School District, Westfield Borough and Westfield Township. “Only 
through the cooperation and partnering of these groups have we been able to get this far in a long process of rebuilding the      
Westfield area and bring jobs back.” Blair concluded. 

 

Above: The Emmons-O’Brien Little League Baseball Complex, Westfield, PA  

TCDC ���������� ����� ��	��
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 The Wellsboro Hotel Corporation (WHC) closed on a $75,000 
Tioga County Enterprise Zone Revolving Loan Fund loan on    
Monday, November 19, 2012 with the Tioga County Development 
Corporation.  The $75,000 loan will be used towards the purchase 
of M&E in conjunction with the construction of the expansion of 
the Penn Wells Lodge located at 4 Main Street, Wellsboro, Tioga 
County, Pennsylvania.  
    Shawn D. Bryant, Chief Executive Officer of the Wellsboro 
Hotel Company, expressed gratitude for TCDC’s assistance and 
participation in his company’s renovation and expansion of the 
Penn Wells Lodge.  “During construction, we had made some   
improvements to our existing indoor pool, including resurfacing 
the pool and replacing the pool roof and skylights. Our design 
team advised us that adding a dehumidification system for the pool 
area would provide a great payback in energy efficiency and   
building maintenance, and that it would be efficient to add the 
system during construction. Knowing this equipment would be 
beneficial to the short and long term health of the building, but 
with our capital already committed to the core Lodge renovation, 
we turned to TCDC for additional financing.”   

 The Wellsboro Hotel Corporation was incorporated in 1926.  It is the owner and operator of the historic Penn Wells Hotel and 
the Penn Wells Lodge, both located on Main Street. In addition, WHC owns and operates the Arcadia Theater and has            
commercial leased properties. It operates Café 1905 in Dunham’s Department Store. The construction and expansion of the Penn 
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��� ������ � Citizens & Northern Bank funded the project along with assistance                     
                   from the Tioga County Enterprise Zone Revolving Loan Fund.  

 

(Front Row L to R): Shawn D. Bryant, CEO, Wellsboro Hotel 
��������	 
����	 
������	 ����������	 ���������	 �����	 ���� ���	
and Robert J. Blair, TCDC President/CEO.  
(Back Row): Samantha Wilcox, Esquire, Owlett & Lewis, PC.  

For more information, applications or assistance on the Tioga County Loan Programs or other financial assistance, 
contact Robert J. Blair, TCDC President/CEO, at (570) 723-8232 or eMail to tcdc1@ptd.net. 
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 During the past quarter progress         
continued on the Westfield Business 
Park. In addition to the transfer of three 
parcels to the Borough of Westfield as 
noted in the cover story, three            
parcels have been sold to private      
landowners bringing the properties back 
on the tax rolls. 
 TCDC through our consultants, SSM, 
has submitted two grants to the US    
Environmental Protection Agency 
(EPA) for assessment and area wide 

planning efforts.  An Assessment Grant for $80,300 would complete the environmental profile of the former tannery which would 
lead to Act 2 and Act 3 clearance.  The Area Wide Planning Grant for $130,000 will allow for extensive community planning of 
the brownfield and surrounding area to meet the needs of the community. 
 Phase 2 Foreclosure Process was approved by the TCDC Board of Directors on December 14, 2012 from a recommendation by 
the Westfield Business Park Task Force. TCDC will contract with Land Surveyors Group to undertake surveying and subdivision 
procedures on the remaining land owned by E. H. Hall, Inc. on Mill Street.  This will result in the transfer of a small portion of 
land to the Mount Pleasant Cemetery Association and a portion to the Township of Westfield. The remaining 25-30 acres will be 
sold and placed back on the tax rolls. 
 The second portion will be the surveying and subdivision work for the main property along Church Street. The 12+/- acres of 
the existing Plant 1 and the 5+/- acres owned by the Westfield Municipal Authority, which they will deed to TCDC , will become 
one parcel of 17.6+/- acres and become the Westfield Business Park.  The remaining 36+/- acres wood lot on the hill east of the 
plant will be a separate parcel and remain in the ownership of TCDC . The corporation anticipates turning it into a forest          
management tree farm.  
 We anticipate foreclosure on the balance of the properties in late spring.  With ownership TCDC of the Westfield Business Park 
property we can apply for grants and be in a position to have public control of the property if the KOZ is designed by DCED. 
 On December 10-12, 2012 TCDC President Blair and NTRPDC Deputy Director Kim Barnes attended the “2012 Pennsylvania 
Brownfields Conference: Marketplace Meets Brownfields” in Monroeville, Pennsylvania. It was a very informative conference 
and we gained considerable knowledge as we continue to develop the Westfield Business Park. We also had an opportunity to 
network with the DEP staff from the Williamsport Regional Office and other industrial development corporations developing 
brownfields in their communities and gain valuable insight.  

�������
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 Effective December 3, 2012, the Pennsylvania Department of Community & Economic Development (DCED) has lowered 
interest rates for the Machinery and Equipment Loan Fund (MELF), the Small Business First Program (SBF), the Pollution      
Prevention Assistance Program (PPAA), Pennsylvania Industrial Development Authority (PIDA) and the Export Financing     
Program (EFP) from 2.75% to 1.50%. In addition, DCED is waiving fees charged to the borrowers. In issuing the announcement 
DCED Secretary C. Alan Walker explained, “I believe this action makes a bold statement to our business customers that the    
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania is committed to growing our businesses, promoting job creation, and improving the economic 
base of our communities. By reducing interest rates and the cost of borrowing, we hope to encourage new capital investment,    
provide critical access to capital, and free up operating cash to     support new hiring.”  The new rates will initially be in place for         
applications received through March 31, 2013. “I am requesting your assistance to spread the word about the interest rate        
reduction to our business customers. As always, DCED appreciates the efforts of our local economic development partners to 
assist Pennsylvania’s job creators and improve economic conditions in our communities, “ Walker concluded. 
 
 The Tioga County Development Corporation is available to assist your for-profit business operating in Tioga County with these 
loan programs, as the DCED Certified ALO for Tioga County. In addition TCDC has several low interest loan programs available 
for businesses. If your business is in need of financing we can assist through local, regional, state and federal low interest funding 
sources. Please contact Robert J. Blair, President/CEO at tcdc1@ptd.net or 570.723.8232. TCDC is an equal opportunity lender. 

 

The image above shows the Engineer’s Rendition of what the  
Westfield Business Park could look like after development.  
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 On September 7, 2012, EQT Corporation made a contribution of $3,333 to 
help support the educational needs of our students through the Pennsylvania 
Educational Improvement Tax Credit Program (EITC). EQT Community 
Advisor Josie Schultz presented the check to the Tioga County Foundation, the 
charitable arm of the Tioga County Development Corporation.  
 EQT is one of the largest natural gas producers in the Appalachian Basin 
and in the country. Headquartered in Pittsburgh, PA with operating areas  in 
Pennsylvania, West Virginia, Virginia and Kentucky, EQT is a              
technology-driven leader in the integration of air and horizontal drilling with 
nearly 125  years of experience. The company is committed to meeting the 
country’s growing demand for clean energy, while promoting safety, providing 
a rewarding workplace and enriching the communities where its 1,800 
employees live and work. For additional information about EQT, visit the 
company’s website at www.EQT.com.  
 Supporting students in order for them to have every opportunity to be on 
equal footing in the workforce and beyond is one of EQT’s top priorities,” said 
Charlene Petrelli, President, EQT Foundation. “We believe students who have a 
solid learning environment are in a greater position to make positive 
contributions directly affecting the stability and health of their community and 
local economy.  We live and work in this community, too, and want it to thrive.”  

 
Christie Blackwell, TCDC Leadership Development 
������������  Josie Schultz, EQT Community Advisor and 
Robert J. Blair, TCDC President/CEO.  
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L to R: Christie Blackwell, TCDC Leadership Development 
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Manager and Robert J. Blair, TCDC President/CEO.  

 On September 10, 2012, Waste Management made a cash           
contribution of $6,000 to help support the educational needs of our 
students through the Pennsylvania Educational Improvement Tax 
Credit Program (EITC). The check was presented to the Tioga County     
Foundation, the charitable arm of the Tioga County Development    
Corporation by Sean Ryan, District Manager.  
 Waste Management, Inc. is North America’s leading provider of 
integrated environmental solutions. Waste Management partners with 
its customers and communities to manage and reduce waste from     
collection to disposal while recovering valuable resources and creating 
clean, renewable energy. Waste Management, Inc. serves over 20    
million residential, industrial, municipal and commercial customers. 
Waste Management posted $12.52 billion of revenues in 2010.       
 The funds are used to support local innovative educational programs 
for the schools in Tioga County.  The Tioga County Foundation is    
currently using these tax credit funds to support local career             
development and school to work efforts within our three (3) public 
districts. DCED authorizes the award of Tax Credits to businesses that 
make contributions to scholarship organizations and/or educational 
improvement organizations contained on a list published by the       
Department of Community and Economic Development (DCED).  A “contribution” from a company is a donation of cash,  personal 
property or services. 
 
 

 

For more information on the Pennsylvania Educational Improvement Tax Credit Program (EITC) in Tioga County, please contact 
Christie Blackwell, Leadership Development Coordinator at the Tioga County Development Corporation, (570)723-8232. 
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(L to R): Robert J. Blair, TCDC President/CEO and Jim 
Baker, Client Development Representative, Larson Design 
Group. 
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L to R: Gail Holmes, Williamsport Office Manager, 
FTS International and Robert J. Blair, TCDC   
President/CEO.  

 On October 31, 2012 FTS International made a cash contribution of $5,000 to help 
support the educational needs of our students through the Pennsylvania Educational 
Improvement Tax Credit Program (EITC). The check was presented to the Tioga 
County Foundation, the charitable arm of the Tioga County Development            
Corporation.  
 “At FTS International (FTSI), one of our most significant objectives is to be a 
responsible corporate citizen. Our  new relationship with the Tioga County           
Foundation helps us to invest in one of the community’s most important resources – 
our children,” FTSI Area Sales Manager Oliver Poppenberg said. “By supporting the 
Career Development Program, we hope to prepare today’s students for tomorrow’s 
opportunities.” 
 FTS International (www.ftsi.com) is a leading provider of well completion and 
stimulation services for the oil and gas industry. FTSI employs almost 3,500 people, 
with approximately 385 working in Pennsylvania. Exploration and production         
companies use FTSI’s products and services primarily to enhance their recovery rates 
from oil and gas wells. 
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Annually, The Tioga County Foundation allocates a portion of its received Education Improvements Tax Credit funds 

towards assistance with School-to-Work and Career Development programs in Tioga County’s three public school 
districts. Our Tax Credit program continues to be a huge success.  

In 2012, The Tioga County Foundation received a total of $47,000 from EQT, Frontier Communications, Northwest Savings 
Bank, Ward Manufacturing LLC and Waste Management for which we were able to provide $30,080.00 for 13 Projects.  From 
January 1, 2012 through  December 31, 2012 we leveraged $79,131.92 from the Applicants… Impacting several hundred          
students over the course of the next few years. We want to thank the private companies who are supporting Career Development 
in our three Public School Districts with their EITC Contribution and encourage other companies to consider the EITC Program. 
For more information please contact Christie Blackwell at the  Tioga County Development Corporation at (570)723-8232. You can 
also log on to the EITC website at www.newpa.com and search “EITC”. 

 On September 14, 2012, Larson Design Group made a cash contribution of 
$200 to help support the educational needs of our students through the         
Pennsylvania Educational Improvement Tax Credit Program (EITC). The check 
was presented to the Tioga County Foundation, the charitable arm of the Tioga 
County Development Corporation by Jim Baker, Client Development            
Representative, Larson Design Group (www.larsondesigngroup.com).  
 Larson Design Group is a growing, employee-owned company teaming with 
their clients to provide responsive, innovative solutions to facility,                 
transportation, land development, and environmental needs.  Larson Design 
Group communicates honestly and responsibly to deliver value-added services 
to clients who share their goals of quality, growth, and profit.  LDG’s success is 
reflected in their personal and professional development, and it’s commitment 
to community stewardship. 
 “LDG supports Youth Education & Career Development through the EITC 
program because it’s a win-win for our business and for the future leaders of 
Tioga County. We’re pleased to participate,” noted Keith Kuzio, President/CEO 
of Larson Design Group.  
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 On November 6, 2012 the Tioga County Development       
Corporation ���������	
 ���
�
 ������
 Youth Leadership 

Program Class of 2013 learned about Health Services in Tioga 
County during Session 2 at St. Paul’s Episcopal Church in 
Wellsboro.    
 Students participated in various activities aimed at             
introducing them to the many Healthcare Services available 
through the Laurel Health System. Sue Sticklin & Robin Flynn, 
both of Laurel Health System, helped students explore career 
options available in the healthcare field and elaborated on the 
education needed to obtain certain jobs.   
 The Class of 2013 participated in team building and          
leadership style training activities and had the opportunity to 
tour The Green Home, The Laurels & Occupational Health. 
The Session was sponsored by Laurel Health System.  
  

 

Pictured Above are students in the YLP Class of 2012 participating in 
the Leadership Styles Puzzle exercise.  
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 The Tioga County Development Corporation     
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 Youth Leadership Program 
Class of 2013 learned about Business & the Economy in    
Tioga County during Session 3 Understanding Business & 
Economics on December 4, 2012.  The Session was held at 
Truck-Lite in Wellsboro, PA.  
 Participants received an overview of Truck-Lite from 
Robert Barlow, Plant Manager.  
 An introduction to the Economy in Tioga County, was 
given by Robert J. Blair, TCDC President/CEO,  students   
participated in a hands-on exercise on preparing for their    
future career in a mock-interview simulation and finally     
participants received a tour of the Truck-Lite facility. The 
session was sponsored by Truck-Lite.  
 Session 4 Teens & The Law will be held at the Tioga 
County Courthouse and the Tioga County Prison on    
Wednesday, January 9, 2013. 

 

Pictured Above are students & staff of the YLP Class of 2013 in front of  
the Truck-Lite facility in Wellsboro, PA .  

  
The purpose of ���������	
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is to recruit, train, encourage & develop caring individuals 
to participate in community leadership activities & responsibilities  

throughout Tioga County 
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 On Thursday and Friday, October 4th & 5th 
2012, The Tioga County Development 
Corporation’s ���������	
 ���
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 Community Leadership Program 
(CLP) began its 10th year. After taking a 
year off to re-establish and refurbish the      
program, eight individuals began the CLP 
Class of 2013 with the Opening Retreat at 
the W. M. Tokishi Training Center,      
Wellsboro, PA (NYPUM Building). The 
Session allows the participants in the        
Program to challenge themselves while 
achieving goals both individually and as a 
team, as well as gain a broader knowledge of 
their classmates and the program.   
 The CLP Class of 2013 participated in an 
opening luncheon with their employers and 
were introduced to public speaking           
exercises. On the second day, the group was 
led in team Building exercises such as high 
and low ropes course elements, along with 
several other group challenges. The session 
was sponsored by the Keystone North Inc. of 
Mansfield and TCDC. 
 On Friday, November 2, 2012 the CLP 
Class of 2013 studied Community            
Volunteerism at the Mansfield Borough 
building. Participants identified their       
personality types during an activity with Sue 

Sticklin, as well as gained a better understanding on Communicating and its importance during a presentation by Jeff Himes, 
PSU Extension.  In the afternoon, the class gave presentations on the volunteer projects they will pursue. Liz Miranda,          
Executive Director of the Tioga County Branch YMCA, provided a presentation on the Importance of Volunteering in your 
community. The session was sponsored by UGI Central Penn Gas. 
 On Friday, December 7, 2012 participants attended the Continuous Learning session at Penn College/North Campus.        
Participants learned how leadership and learning go hand in hand. Presenters included Brenda Abplanalp, Director of         
�
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Training and Denny Murray, Psychology Professor at Mansfield University. The session was sponsored by PenTeleData and 
Penn College/North Campus.  The CLP Class of 2013 will head to HMAC in Lawrenceville for Session 4 in January.  

 

CLP Class of 2013 participants include: (Front L to R) Lori Copp, 
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Heritage Federal Credit Union (Back L to R) Doug Young, Foor & 
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Chris Smith, Bradford-Tioga Head Start.  

Class of 2013 participates in an activity 
with the Mansfield YMCA Kids Club.  

The CLP Class of 2013 participants 
work on a Ropes Course Activity  

At NYPUM.  

Kate Sholonski’s workshop on        
Recognizing & Utilizing your 

strengths.  
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 The Northern Tier PREP Program continues to formalize for the five counties of Bradford, Sullivan, Susquehanna, Tioga and     
Wyoming Region. First begun in 2011-2012 state fiscal year, the Northern Tier Regional Planning & Development Commission 
(NTRPDC), Northeast Pennsylvania Industrial Resource Center (NEPIRC), University of Scranton/Small Business Development 
Center, The Progress Authority, Sullivan County Planning Department, Wyoming County Chamber of Commerce, PennTAP and the 
Tioga County Development Corporation comprise the Northern Tier Network.  Our Year 2 2012-2013 PREP Grant Application was 
submitted in the Fall of 2012. 
 During the past quarter we have conducted two Partners meetings and a NTRPDC Tioga County Outreach meeting on November 
30, 2012. The NTRPDC, NEPIRC and TCDC are jointly participating in a Tioga County manufacturing business loan. The SBDC 
provided technical assistance to the company in developing its business plan. At our December 7, 2012 regional meeting we        
continued the formulation of a Discovered and Developed in Pennsylvania (D2PA) Grant Application which we will submit on   
December 17, 2012.  

 Due to the efforts of the Northern Tier Regional Planning and Development Commission and TCDC, the final public funding piece 
for the Phase 1 of the Deane Center for the Performing Arts has been put in place this fall. More than two years ago US               
Congressman Glen Thompson secured an Earmark Grant from HUD for $100,000. The final component involved the environmental 
review of the project. Kim Barnes, Deputy Director, NTRPDC, and TCDC President Blair assisted the Deane Center and the         
Borough of Wellsboro in preparing the Environmental Review and Request for Release of Funds. 
 As part of the $5 million Phase 1 development of the new Deane Center for the Performing Arts Center, TCDC provided  technical 
assistance and direct financing of public funds to the Center. Assistance was provided for a $77,000 Pennsylvania State Historical 
"���
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Building Grant of $32,263 and a low interest loan of $462,737. 
    The Deane Center is fully operational with two store fronts rented by the Fifth Season and numerous     
    cultural and civic and social events occurring regularly. Lisa Meade is the Executive Director. Lisa served 
as    as an AmeriCorps VISTA Volunteer with TCDC several years ago. The Center has certainly revitalize  
    downtown Wellsboro. The Deane Center hosted TCDC’s Meet Our Member Mixer on September 14, 2012 
    and is an active TCDC Member. TCDC is proud to have played a part in its development. 
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 The Northern Tier PREP Region partners (Bradford, Sullivan, Susquehanna, Tioga & Wyoming Counties) are initiating the      
development of a targeted action and implementation plan to specifically focus on value-added utilization of Pennsylvania’s natural 
gas resource. The plan will specifically identify key technology transfers for natural gas utilization, encourage new and expanding 
business opportunities, and increase industry investment to vertically integrate natural gas beyond harvest and export. This will   
maximize the long-term economic impact and increase economic development capacity in the Northern Tier PREP   Region, in 
Pennsylvania, and beyond. 
 Discovered in PA, Developed in PA (D2PA) funds will be used to specifically focus on energy generation such as fuel and       
conversion to commercial products. The PREP region’s ability to understand the fundamental opportunities and challenges to most 
effectively utilize the shale gas resource and make the best natural gas utilization decisions will be explored and prioritized. This will 
allow the PREP partners to identify and pursue projects most meaningful to our region and state.  
 As an additional phase to the analysis, the PREP partners will focus on specific utilization of existing businesses to graft           
opportunities from outside Pennsylvania to provide manufacturing and services to increase new and expanding businesses            
opportunities. 
 The Northern Tier PREP region is blessed as the heart of the Marcellus Shale gas play, comprising the majority of the states     
permits and host the most prolific natural gas wells in the play, in some cases exceeding 30 Mcf per day.  Many believe that the  
Marcellus Shale play is the biggest economic opportunity since the “lumber era of 1890-1910”. As historic economic data now    
exists, forecasts project $20 billion in revenues and 212,000 new jobs will be created. The most impressive economic impact        
factors are the quality, quantity and proximity to market for the Marcellus natural gas. Early drilling activity confirms both the    
quality and the marketable quality of the gas, resulting in projections of continued production for 50 years or more. There is no doubt 
that Marcellus will play a major role in the economic development and employment opportunities across northeast Pennsylvania. 

�(�1�*�	���1����#	����� ����������/�2���
����������!���� �	�  



As we approach the ending of last quarter of 2012, looking back this has been a very active year 
for the Corporation. The core of our mission  . . . economic development  . . . continues to drive 
our work plan. We continue to: 

�� Make low interest loans available to for-����
���
�
�������
��-
�	��"�
�����  
�� Educate and encourage municipalities to participate in the Tioga County Tax Abatement 

 !��	����  
�� Continue to develop the Westfield Business Park through land sales (return portions of 

 land back to the public and private owners), applying for KOZ designation and planning 
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�� Operate the Education Improvement Tax Credit Program encouraging companies who 

 have a tax obligation to the Commonwealth to become qualified and donate funds 
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�� Conducting our 14th year of ���������	
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 Youth Leadership Program 
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�� Redesigning and Starting up the Community Leadership Program of
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�� Partnering with the Northern Tier PREP Program Partners providing more 
 comprehensive services to the business community. 

 
Our staff of three . . . Carolyn, Christie and I . . . do a lot, but it takes the teamwork of our Board 
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Commissioners to assist us in meeting our mission.  . . .���
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I personally want to thank Carolyn, Christie and Susan Borkholder, our MU Intern this fall and 
our Board for allowing me to have the best job in the county.  During my first year in economic 
development I assisted in the startup of a business. I was at the plant the first payroll day and as 
the employees were leaving a young man with special needs had a smile on his face so big . . . I 
asked him what he was going to do with his pay check . . .  “I am going to the hardware store and 
buy a bike so I can ride it to work.”  Whenever I am challenged with a project or a difficult 
situation and think things may not work out, I think of that young man and I know everything 
will work out. 
 
Merry Christmas!  May the New Year bring more Peace to our Earth! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 Robert J. Blair 

Please contact tcdc6@ptd.net if you wish to be removed from the eNews Insider mailing list. 

Do you know of someone else who would like to receive this publication? Please send us their e-mail address 
and we will gladly add them to our distribution list. Please feel free to forward to others.  
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114 Main Street 
Wellsboro, Pennsylvania 16901 
Voice: 570.723.8232 
Fax: 570.723.8441 
E-mail: tcdc1@ptd.net 
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